Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for May 2, 2016
**Attendance by sign-in:  Ginger Long, 4-H Bldg. Super and Fundraising Chair;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Groves Moore, Noah Falge, Ben Rolland, PTYEC;  Andy & Sarah Wilke, STEM & goats;  Danell Swim-Mackey  & Aria Mackey & youth, interested in STEM;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Gabi Ashford, PT STEM 4-H Club;  Meg Amos, Wild Clovers

**Council President Felecia Allen called the meeting to order at 6:32pm.  

**US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**M/S/C to accept the April 4th Council minutes as presented

**We went around the room & introduced ourselves & stated our 4-H club/projects/affiliations
**M/S/C to accept the Treasurer’s Report as give.  Operating Funds of $2,549.00 + Dedicated Funds of $31, 382.69 = Balance of $33, 931.69.  Discussion that our $1 & $2 insurance needs to be paid per our enrollment.  Laura & Tanya will work on that and pay asap.

**M/S/C to pay our $30 dues to belong to the WA State 4-H Advisory Board

**Reminder-our Volunteer Hours must be recorded monthly for L&I coverage.  Handout “How to add 4-H volunteer hours”.  Tanya’s bribe of Elevated tokens still stands.

**Let Tanya know asap if you want a club/project promotional piece from Sally at WSU.  Sally can work from your edit and can use photos that you email to Tanya.
**M/S/C to award graduating 4-Her Samantha Smith a $500 Jeff. Co. 4-H Council scholarship.  Congrats Sam!!   And thank you to Ginger and Gabi for evaluating her application and making this recommendation.

**Discussion about establishing a 4-H presence with both the PT & Chimacum Farmers Markets.  Tanya has met with them.  4-H can contact her or the markets directly for participation information.  The first Sunday of each month will be Kids’ Day at the Chimacum Market and they would love to have 4-H there.  Let Tanya know if you are interested.  This is a great way to keep 4-H visible in our community, something that we all need to be a part of.

**Keep reviewing your copy of the 4-H Building’s Fair schedule that was passed out last meeting

AND please use the fabric (this size) for each 4-H youth AND adult to make a flag that illustrates “what 4-H looks like to me” thru art (sharpies or fabric markers) or words.  Sign with first name.  Turn in June 6 or June 27 at the latest.  Will become a flag bunting displayed in the 4-H Bldg at Fair. 

**Reminder:  All 4-Hers participating at County Fair (Aug. 12, 13, 14) must be enrolled by June 1

**Come and walk with the Fair’s entry in the Rhody Parade, May 21st.  More details after the May 12th fairboard meeting.  Counts as “community service” or “ 4-H promotion”

**Discussion about Laura’s Garden.  Tabled.  Will be on the June Council agenda.

**Wonderful power point presentation about PTYEC 4-H Club from Ben, Noah & Groves.  They are WA State’s first 4-H teen entertainment club.   Have just been chartered.  They host/seek free, fun things for teens to do without any drugs, alcohol or bullying.  They have held 6 events so far.  Plans for upcoming events:  Free movie this Friday at the Rose for the first 150 teens, ages 14 – 18;  June 4th razor scooter race, possibly at the fairgrounds;  will have a team in the Rhody Bed Race;  and are excited about having a booth and activities at Fair.  It was suggested to them that they put on the Sat. night “street dance” that we used to have at the Fair.  Note:  these 3 are all PTHS seniors, but they are accepting applications for youth’s visions for the future of PTYEC 4-H Club.
**M/S/C to create a dedicated line in our treasury for the 4-H Bldg. to help cover 4-H Bldg’s costs for Fair and “other”.  (because we are all a part of the 4-H Bldg.)  This fund may receive some seed money from Jeff. Co. WSU and Council should/could put some of our General Fund in there to get it started.  This fund can now accept donations specifically for the 4-H Bldg.

**There will be a Portable Challenge Course facilitator training July 11 – 14 with Clallam County in Sequim.   We have the equipment and we need to train people how to use it.  And it is hoped that this training will lead to facilitator trainings for our Gibbs Lake Challenge Course.  Contact Tanya asap if you and anyone you know is interested.  Q’s- If you have already been trained, how long is that training recognized.   Can teens be trained?

**Please note the important dates listed at the bottom of each Council agenda.  Many are due dates there to keep us on top of things.  4-H county fair entries are due in Tanay’s office July 14th so she can go over them and she will deliver them to the Fair Office July 15th.  The deadline for open class animal entries and camping reservations is July 25th.  Bethel Moore and Laurie Hampton will be available to help 4-Hers enter on time.   A date & location will be announced soon.
**WA State 4-H will soon have an updated 4-H Policy document from WSU, which will go into effect Oct. 1, 2106.  The overall tone of this updated and changed WA State 4-H Policy is to bring us more in line with the National 4-H Policy.  We will need to know and follow it.

CLUB  REPORTS:  **Golden Clover’s archery project is going very well and has 7 or 8 members attending each meeting.  One of their project leaders from the PT Sportsmen’s Club has been giving wonderful presentations each meeting.  They goat project had a recent meeting that went will.  They attended a sheep/goat presentation at Cenex.  More of these Cenex-hosted presentations are coming and Felecia will keep us posted.   **Paws-N-Claws had 3 members who showed at the 4/30 TICA show in Monroe and 4 members who attended the Chehalis Youth Fair all last weekend.  P-N-C’s Travel Group has 3 members  finishing up their fundraising (will have their catnip mice at the 6/18 PT Farmers Market) to travel in June to NC to volunteer at a shelter for blind cats.   ** Wild Clovers is doing lots of work outside now, especially Rally Obedience, which brings may challenges.  They train every Sat.  Are currently building poles so each member can practice with poles at home.    **Cedarbrook Performers will have its famous plant sale, Wed. May 11th, 3pm – 6pm, at Cedarbrook School.  About 200 tomato plants will be available!  Have been doing lots and lots of gardening.    Member Rrutanna will be modeling her creation in the Wearable Art Show this Sat.  **Both of the Horse Committee’s most recent events were rained out and have not been rescheduled.  New dates depend on weather and the condition of the arena (and its floating rocks).    **PT STEM 4-H Club’s first underwater competition is this Sat.!  They made the paper cut which eliminated 50% of the teams.  Go PT STEM!!  Club is working to change tools for a better fit with small hands.  Gabi recently “accidentally” met the founder of this underwater competition who is now going to help them find resources.  (seems that it is a good thing to have an underwater robot visible in your car!)
**We paired up and used the 4-H Life Skills wheel to reflect on tonight’s meeting.

Next Council meeting is June 6th, 6:30pm, at the Hadlock Library.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton

